Students Elect
Council Members

During the past two weeks the
student body elected the officers
and representatives of its first Stud-
ent Council. The representatives
chosen by the classes are: senior

class — Henry Butka, Edward
Walczak, and John Drexler; junior
class — Richard Kvedrowicz, and
Louis Czubachowski; sophomore
class — Byron Nied, and Jeff Cris-
co; freshman class — Richard

Kwiatkowski, (the other freshman
representative will not be elected
until January).

The Council officers for this
school year are: John Drexler,
president; Edward Walezak, vice
president; Henry Butka, treasurer;
and Byron Nied, secretary.

At the first Council meeting, held
on October 26, the representatives
elected Fr. Cajetan moderator by
unanimous vote. It was also de-
cided to have meetings at 12:30 on
every other Wednesday. The meet-
ings will be open unless otherwise
specified.

SENIORS TAKE MARATHON

The traditional Ilalloween Mara-
thon was held on Wednesday, Oct.
31. The races were conducted un-
der the supervision of Fr. Emil, Fr.
Bertrand, Fr. Antonine, and Coach
Lemak.

The contests were mostly of the
novelty type and consisted of the
following: human obstacle, weaving
crawl under, one leg relay, dizzy-
izzy, Siamese twin relay, kangaroo
jump, brick walking race, caterpil-
lar race, standing broad jump, pony
express, jump stick relay, ping-
pong relay, hand grasp relay,
wheelbarrow race, and the cross
country race.

Although the seniors placed third
in the cross country race, which
was won by Pete Krafinski, they
placed first or second in many
other . races. The final tallying
found the seniors on top with 36
points closely followed by the jun-
iors with 29. The sophomores plac-
ed third and the freshmen last.
Azain the freshmen were divided
into A and B classes in order to
give them a better chance against
the more experienced upperclass-
men, but this didn’t help them
much.

The day ended with an outdoor
barbecue and a movie.
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Fr. Donatus Szczepanski and Fr. Seraphin Olszewski imparting
their first priestly blessings

SALVE, PATER

The new school year brings a
new member to the faculty — Fr.
Farrel Glab, O.F.M., who hails from

Buffalo, N. Y. Besides being our
vice-disciplinarian, Fr. Farrel also
teaches geometry, intermediate al-
gebra, and coaches the cross coun-
try team. Fr. Farrel is now taking
over Fr. Mel's position, who is do-
ing graduate work in mathematics
at Fordham University.

CONCERT GIVEN
TO STUDENT BODY
The Padua school band gave its

first concert of the school year on
October 28 before the Sunday night
movie, The band, conducted by
Fr. Brendan, O.F.M., did an excel-
lent job in its first appearance.
The selections played were “Con-
solation” (from “Song Without
Words” ), “Kentucky Babe”, and

“Give My Regards to Broadway”.

Career Day

The third annual Career Day,
sponsored by the Alumni Associa-
tion was held on November 10. The
day was a big success. It consisted
of lectures on various careers and
college life. The master of cere-
monies for the day was alumni
president Frank Czajkowski ’53,
who spoke about legal profession.
Other speakers included Tom Tul-

NOVEMBER, 1962 ko ’56, who Spoke on a career in

physies; Joe Flis '60, who spoke
about pre-med school; Ronald Ga-
jewski '58, who spoke about careers
in psychology; and John Demski
'60, who spoke of banking. A ques-
tion-answer period followed the
lectures.

In the afternoon the alumni dem-
onstrated their skill in volley ball
and in the evening the students wit-
nessed the alumni basketball game
in which the older alumni competed
against the younger ones. The
game was full of excitement and
fun as the older alumni won the
game by a score of 62 to 53.

Student Enrollment

This year, Padua's enrollment is
142. According to classes the fresh-
men are first with 44, the juniors
follow close behind with 40, the
sophs take third place with 35, and
last but not least are -the seniors
with 23. According to states, the
student body numbers: New York
75; New Jersey 28; Pennsylvania
27, Massachusetts 5; Maryland 3;
Connecticut 2; Delaware 1; Mich-
igan 1; and West Virginia 1.

ALUMNI HONOR

EX-PADUANS

On August 11, 1962, the Alumni
Association honored the first Pad-
uans to become Franciscan Fathers
in a testimonial dinner. They are
Fr. Donatus Szezepanski, O.F.M.
and Fr. Seraphin Olszewski, 0.F.M.
Both are of the Pioneer class of
1953.

There was a good outcome of
alumni attending the banquet which
began after the evening devotions
and after the first blessing of the
newly ordained was given to those
attending.

Get Siquaeris Ads
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Fr. Hyacinth Kulinski, O.F.M.

FACULTY PROFILE

In our first issue of the Paduan,
we feature Fr. Hyacinth Kulinski,
O.F.M., rector of Padua, in our
faculty profile, Fr. Hyacinth began
his Franciscan life in 1935 at Pu-
laski, Wisconsin. Having complet-
ed his college and theological stu-
dies, he was ordained in 1943. Prior
to his arrival at Padua, Fr. Hyacinth
taught for many years at St. Bona-
venture High School, Sturtevant,
Wisconsin.

His first assignment at Padua was
that of disciplinarian. For four
years he held this position, making
every effort to see that the Paduans
received the proper discipline they
needed. In 1960 Fr. Hyacinth ad-
vanced to the position of Rector,
which he has held for three years,
and in these years the school has
taken on a new look with the re-
modeling of the dormitories and
other main sections.

Besides his important role as
Rector, Father is a professor of
Latin, and an excellent counselor,
always willing to help anyone with
a problem.

We will always reserve a place
in our hearts for him as an expres-
sion of our deepest gratitude for
all that he has done for us in our
spiritual and physical life.

In Watkins Glen
on South Franklin Street
Listed with AAA, Quality Courts,
Duncan Hines
Tel. 535-4800 for Reservations
MOTEL GLEN EDEN

KENYON’'S ESSO STATION
North Franklin Street
on Route 14
Watkins Glen, New York

COLE & SON
REXALL DRUG STORE

GUE$$ WHAT?

That’s right! We need money.
Why? Not only because we like to
see the color of the green stuff roll
in, but mostly because we would
like to see our yearbook, the SI-
QUAERIS, roll off the presses in
May.

The pride and joy of any school
is a well edited yearbook. Though
the seniors do most of the work in
editing the annual, it is not a senior
project. It is a project for the en-
tire student body to undertake. Ev-
eryone should help reach the quota
set by the staff. As a lump sum,
it’'s a huge amount, but through
our combined efforts $30 would be
the minimum for each student.

The Thanksgiving vacation is the
opportune time for collecting ads.
If we have enough money to make
our yearbook more than satisfac-
tory, our patrons will be more than
satisfied with their investment, and
the increased quality of the annual
will make the soliciting of ads for
the future yearbooks much easier.

NEW FACES ON
THE CAMPUS

The new year brought two new
brothers to the Prep: Brother Lam-
bert Gorczy, O.F.M., and Brother
Martin Bak, O.F.M. Brother Lam-
bert was last stationed at Our Lady
of the Angels Monastery in Green
Bay, Wisconsin, where he was chief
cook.

Padua also welcomes Brother
Martin, who comes to us from the
Assumption Monastery in Pulaski,
Wisconsin where he worked as
chief boiler engineer. Here at
Padua he replaces Brother Clement
in the all important task of heating
and maintaining our buildings.

NATIONAL HONOR
SOCIETY NEWS

The National Honor Society was
once again brought to life by Fr.
Antonine, O.F.M., moderator of the
society. The membership of the
society consists of fourteen stud-
ents: seven seniors and seven jun-
iors.

The first formal meeting of the
NHS consisted of the election of
officers. The results were: presi-
dent, Ted Bieryla; vice president,
Rich Kvedrowicz; secretary, John
Tulko; treasurer, James Kaczmarek.

MY SCHOOL

In appearance St. Anthony’s Prep School is like other buildings
of its size. It has a large porch giving a panoramic view of the valley
beneath; it is supported by white walls generously interspersed with
windows; it has a lawn around it, and a roof above it. But it is very
different from a mere building for in reaching into the heavens it
culminates in a cross.

School is defined as a place of the pursuit and dissemination of
knowledge, and is therefore concerned with the growth of the intellect,
However, our school supplies more than natural objective knowledge;
it shows the way to the supernatural. Padua can do this tremendous
task because it not only develops the intellect but also trains the will
in a special way.

Man is destined for eternal happiness with God, but he must be
aware of God in all his actions if he is to carry on His will to do good
and avoid evil. The major malady of mankind is today our loss of
contact with God. Cares of the world overtake our spiritual cares and
we inevitably lose the value of God.

By building up the mind with a strong series of principles, Padua
assures its students of a permanent acknowledgement of God, if we
but make proper use of these opportunitiess. We realize Him intimate-
ly in religion; biology makes us aware of Him in the beauty of Nature;
Latin students sense a Superior Order when they apply rules of syntax;
math uncovers an All-Wise Being. The Reverend Fathers make known
to us any false values we have and try to substitute true ones during
conferences and guidance. Beginning the day with Mass and conclud-
ing it with the beautiful prayer of Compline, our day is full of confi-

dence and love in our Lord.

This is the Truth, and Truth cannot be exaggerated. This is our

school and the straightest road to

Life Everlasting.
Edward Walczak

ST. FRANCIS DAY

The celebration of St. Francis
Day began on the eve of October 4,
with the singing of the Transitus,
which commemorates the death of
St. Francis, the founder of the
Order of Friars Minor. The Tran-
situs choir conducted by Fr. Bren-
dan was composed of students and
several faculty members.

On the morning of St. Francis
Day, a Solemn High Mass was cel-
ebrated by Fr. Eric with Fr. Austin
as deacon and Fr. Antonine as
sub-deacon.

The freshmen, in spite of in-
clement weather, were led on the
traditional tour of the glen by a
few seniors. In the afternoon the
student body was given town per-
mission. The free day concluded
with a movie in the gym.

‘63 SIQUAERIS REPORT

The 1963 SIQUAERIS is in full
swing. The staff, composed of ed-
itors: Ed Walczok and Jack Drex-
ler; art editor: Lenny Szot; photo-
graphers: Henry Butka and Ted
Bieryla; sports editors: Peter Kra-
finski and Robert Szypula; business
managers: John Tulko and Paul
Yarnot, is conscientiously planning
the layouts.

Already sixteen pages have been
sent to the Taylor Publishing Com-
pany besides the full-color end
sheets which were sent in last June,
The cover design has already been
chosen and discussions are now
underway for the colors of the
cover.

JIMMY’S RADIO AND
ELECTRIC
SALES AND SERVICE
T.V. and Radio Repair

PADUAN STAFF
The PADUAN is published five times yearly by the students of

Padua Preparatory School,

Co-Editors
News Editors

Sports Editors
Reporters
Photographers
Circulation
Typist
Moderator

""" Thomas Kello,

Watkins Glen, New York.

Richard Regula, Paul Yarnot
Gerard Szezygiel, John Tulko
_ Henry Lukowski, Robert Szypula
Paul Parzych, Richard Kvedrovicz
_______ Ted Bieryla, Henry Butka
Michael Asiello, Joseph Lomnicky
John Drexler
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Frs. Claude, Donatus, Seraphin, Hyacinth and Mr. Frank Czajkowski
during the summer Alumni Reunion

ALUMNI NOTES

Recent news of alumni secems to
include a lot about the “population
explosion” as these entries indi-
cate:

Mr. and Mrs. Leonard Dmuchow-
ski '556 have a new boy, John
Joseph.

Mr. and Mrs. Colihan '53 have a
two year old baby boy. Mr. and
Mrs. Cecce '53 also have a two year
old future Paduan. Mr. and Mrs.
Trainor '53 had their second child,
a son, in December 1961. Mr. and
Mrs. Bernard Petrick '54 contribut-
ed to the stork’s busy summer and
their first child, a baby girl. Mr.
and Mrs. John Adamitis '53 also
have had a baby boy. And finally,
Mr. and Mrs. Kuhn, class of '53,
had their first child this summer.

Wedding congratulations are in
order for Paul and Loretta Golinski
'56 who tied the knot in late June
'62, and to Eugene and Patricia
Lewis (Lewandowski) '53 who also
took the plunge in September ’62.

SENIORS VISIT ELMIRA

The long awaited day finally ar-
rived. It was the day the seniors
went to Steiner’s Studio in Elmira
to have their formals taken for the
yearbook.

On October 18, the seniors board-
ed a chartered bus and headed for
their destination. They were photo-
graphed in groups in the morning
and in the afternoon. When not
being photographed the seniors
toured Elmira; visiting bowling al-
leys, restaurants, stores, and thea-
ters.

STUDENT COUNCIL
CORNER

The constitution of the Student
Council was given an affirmative
vote by Fr. Hyacinth on September
28, 1962.

Fr. Cajetan worked hard on the
committee’s draft constitution dur-
ing the summer, putting it in pro-
per and legal terms.

Copies of the constitution were
distributed and it will be explained
to the student body in detail.

The purpose of the Council is to
promote the general welfare of the
school.

The representatives of the Coun-
cil will consist of three representa-
tives from the senior class and two
from every other class. One of
these representatives must be the
class president. The president and
vice president will be elected by
the entire student body from among
the senior representatives. A sec-
retary and treasurer will be ap-
pointed from among the other rep-
resentatives by the Council presi-
dent.

Council meetings will occur
every other Wednesday. They will
be made public and all minutes will
be published. The matter of the
meetings will be the topics of the
day pertaining to school functions,
rules, and discipline.

The Student Council will be legal-
ly in effect until the end of this
school year when it will be revised
or dropped.

CROSS COUNTRY TEAM
LOSES FINAL MEET

The Rochester Diocesan Catholic
meet, held on November 3rd on
Padua’s 2.3 mile course, brought
an end to the Cascaders’ Cross
Country season. The race, which
was run on a cold, overcast day
was won by a powerful McQuaid
High School team of Rochester
which scored 21 points. Aquinas
Institute, also of Rochester, placed
second with 35 points, while Padua
came in third scoring 67 points.
The McQuaid team was led to vie-
tory by a runner who broke Padua’s
old Cross Country course record
and set a new one with a blazing
time of 11:02. The first three Cas-
caders to cross the finish line were
as follows: Richard Bonk, seventh;
Peter Krafinski, ninth; and Steve
Smolenski, eleventh.

This year, along with a varsity
race, there was also a freshman
Cross Country team meet. The
team was assembled and coached
by Fr. Emil who put together a
fairly good squad of runners as
was seen at the Cross Country
meet. The frosh team ran against
other freshman teams including a
newly formed team from Bishop
Kearney High School of Rochester.
Although the freshmen finished
third out of 4 participating teams,
they put on an impressive showing
while gaining valuable experience.
Ed Hyland and Stan Jessic, who
finished fifth and eighth respective-
ly in the 1.5 mile race, put on a
good showing as future varsity pros-
pects.

BASKETBALL SEASON
RETURNS

November 1st brought the 1962-
63 basketball season to a long
awaited start. With only one start-
er returning from last year’s junior
varsity team, Fr. Emil has a tre-
mendous rebuilding job ahead of
him. A large number of boys came
out for tryouts, which were held
on November 1st, but after a week
of activity the team has been cut
down to 13 members.

The varsity is expected fo find
itself on top in the won-lost column.
If the boys play up to their capacity
this will not be too hard to
achieve. With last year’s starting
five returning the team has the
makings of a good season, namely:
experience, fair height and good
speed. This year's starters, Den
Springer, Hank Bitka, Stan Czar-
necki, Rich Kvedrovicz and Bob
Recotta are being counted upon to
bring Padua’s varsity a winning
season.

JEFFERSON MOTOR INN
Dining Room Recommended by
Duncan Hines and Gourmet

10 Minute Drive from Padua

GRANT'S GREENHOUSES
Watkins Glen, New York
“SAY IT WITH FLOWERS”

WOODWARD HARDWARE
Everything for the
Handy Man

THE SWEET SHOP
Always in Good Taste

Brothers Timothy, Benedict and Simon laying the new sidewalk
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Richard Bonk crosses the finish line first in the meet against
Addison and Odessa

SOCCER TEAM DOWNED
IN OPENER

The opening game of the 62 soc-
cer season brought the Cascaders
an eight to three defeat by Camp-
bell. The Cascaders played top
notch soccer in the first quarter
of the game continually keeping
the ball on the opponents’ side of
the field. The Cascaders, however,
did not take advantage of scoring
opportunities and were held score-
less in the first quarter. Campbell
took an early second quarter lead
by scoring a goal, but a penalty
kick by Bobby Szypula narrowed
the score 2-1. Dennis Springer
then booted in a goal which brought
Padua a 3-2 lead. Unfortunately,
that was all the scoring to be done
by the Cascaders.

A weak backfield and poor kick-
ing on the part of Padua enabled
Campbell to dominate the second
half and score three more goals
to defeat the Cascaders 8-3.

SOCCER SCOREBOARD

Padua 3 — Campbell 8
Padua 2 — Addison 6
Padua 2 — Elkland 6
Padua 1 — Campbell 0
Padua 4 — Savona 6
Padua 0 — Addison 8
Padua 0 — Lakemont 7
Padua 2 — Hammondsport 10
Padua 2 — Ithaca 4
Padua 5 — Elkland 7

PADUA DOWNS CAMPBELL

Padua picked up its first win in
four starts when it beat Campbell
H.S. in their return match. Good
defense on the part of the backfield
was the main reason for keeping
Campbell from scoring. Fr. Emil
rotated the players from backfield
to line trying to get an offense roil-
ing. Padua’s lone tally came in
the fourth quarter when a hand ball
was called on a Campbell player
and the Cascaders took advantage
by scoring on the penalty kick.
Final score of the game was 1-0.

ADDISON STOPS PADUA

The Cascaders traveled to Addi-
son for the second game of the soc-
cer season. It was a hard fought
game and no goals were scored un-
til late in the second guarter when
the Addison team hit for two points.
Addison scored azain in the third
and fourth quarters while a goal
by Den Springer in the third quar-
ter was Padua’s only goal. Lack of
experience was again evident in
the backfield as the Cascaders were
turned back by Addison by a score
of 6-2.

FRANK'S CLOTHES SHOP
Everything for the
Well Dressed Man

QUEEN CATHERINE COURT
MoTEL AAA
Phone 535-2517 Watkins Glen
Hot Water Heat, Air Conditioning
Private Baths — Free T.V. and
Room Phones Available

RUNNERS DEFEATED
IN OPENING MEET

October fourth marked the start
of the Cascaders’ Cross Country
season with a meet against Brad-
ford High School. The race which
took place on a cold, rainy day was
won by Bradford by a score of 15-44.
Peter Krafinski finished first for
Padua, placing sixth in the meet.
Steve Smolenski was the second
Padua runner to cross the finish
line with Ed Sudol third.

CROSS COUNTRY TEAM WINS

In its best showing of the season
Padua’s Cross Country team beat
both Addison and Odessa in a meet
on Padua’s 2.3 mile course. The
entire team showed an evident de-
sire to win by running hard and
fast. First man across the finish
line was Richard Bonk with a time
of 13:06. Peter Krafinski took sec-
ond place with 13:07. The score of
the meet was as follows: Padua 31,
Odessa 39, and Addison 45.

HAMMONDSPORT TROUNCES
PADUA

The last home game in Ssoccer
for Padua ended in a 10-2 defeat
from Hammondsport. The Cascad-
ers committed many backfield er-
rors which enabled Hammondsport
to score in a game that was played
in cold, rainy weather. Padua’s
only score came in the fourth quar-
ter when Stan Karcewski kicked in
a goal on a pass from Richard
Regula.

INTRAMURAL NEWS

This year, as every year, the first
intramural sport on the athletic
agenda is soccer. All Paduans ex-
cept those on any present varsity
sport are participating in the intra-
mural program. The intramural
teams were chosen under the super-
vision of Fr. Emil and are coached
by varsity team members, who also
referee the games.

After the choosing of teams, the
games were quickly moving along
under the direction of John Tulko
and Jack Drexler. This year there
is more competition among the
teams which makes playing more
interesting. The fight for first
place is very tight and it is hard
to say just which team will emerge
as league victors.

CASCADERS LOSE TO ELKLAND

The Elkland team toppled the
Cascaders 6-2 in the third game of
the season. Elkland scored first in
the game with a goal in the closing
seconds of the first quarter. Gene
Exley tied the score for Padua in
the second quarter with a twenty
yard boot that hit the net for two
points. Elkland, wasting no time in
the third quarter, scored two
quick goals to take the lead. The
remainder of the game, though it
was played hard by both teams,
was scoreless leaving the Cascaders
with another defeat as the buzzer
sounded,
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Henry Butka times Paul Yarnot during Physical Fitness Test
as seniors look on



